Dear Parents,






August 29, 2007

Welcome back!  I hope you all enjoyed the summer and are ready for the school year.  The beginning of the year brings many adjustments for students and families.  It is my hope that with good communication and patience, we can ease into the school routine together with our hopes and dreams for the year intact and with a minimal amount of stress.

One of the biggest issues for many students entering third and fourth grade is homework.  The expectation is for students to complete 30-45 minutes of homework Monday through Thursday.  Assignments will either be extensions of lessons done in class or a routine practice of skills (such as math facts).  To help you and your child keep track of assignments, your child will receive a homework journal with assignments written in for each day.  Please sign the assignment book each day as your child completes his or her assignment.  This is also a good place to write a note to me if you have any questions or concerns.

For the first few weeks, we will do homework assignments at school, when possible.  This will give students an opportunity to learn how to do homework successfully.  During this time, you child’s homework will be to bring home, share, and explain these assignments to you.  

If your child works hard on the homework assignments for more than 45 minutes and is unable to complete them, please write a note in the assignment book and I will consider the homework obligation complete.  If your child is having difficulty with homework please contact me so that we can brainstorm some possible solutions.  It is important to establish good study habits now to support future educational opportunities.  

I look forward to working with you this year.  Please feel free to call if you have any questions about homework or anything else.  The number at school is 244-7195.  

Sincerely,

Jessica Duffy  

Homework Expectations

· Homework should be completed in pencil.

· Work must be labeled with your name and the date.

· Work should be done carefully and neatly so that it is easy to read.

· Please check over your work.

· When writing, be sure to use your own words.

· Remember to always do your best.

Helpful Homework Hints

· Find a calm, clean work area like…

· Desk

· Bedroom

· Kitchen table

· Bring homework supplies to work space.

· Plan ahead for when you will do your homework.  (Before or after dinner?)

· Check your homework folder everyday and take out papers you don’t need.

· Talk with your parents about your homework.

· Think about the things we practiced during class today.  Envision yourself working on these skills at school.  

· Let Mrs. Duffy know if you are having trouble with your homework!

